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 Oliver H. Stedman Government Center                  Fax (401) 783-2069 
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 Wakefield, RI 02879-1900  
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

 
File Number: 2022-08-059 Date: September 12, 2022 
 
This office has under consideration the application of: 
 

Quonset Development Corp 
95 Cripe Street 

North Kingstown, RI    02852 
 
for a State of Rhode Island Assent to construct and maintain:  A new multipurpose pipe pile supported 
pier with a precast and cast-in-place deck at Terminal 5 in the Quonset Business park approximately 
530 feet south of the existing Pier 1.  The proposed pier will extend approximately 1,200 feet from the 
existing bulkhead and its width varies from 75-feet to 165-feet wide.  From the adjacent land the pile 
supported pier consists of a 75-ft wide x 50-ft long pile supported relieving platform over the 
bulkhead, a 200-ft long x 75-ft wide section, a 150-ft long x 120-ft wide section and then a 465-ft x 
165-ft wide section.  Extending 385-ft seaward are 4 – 30-ft x 30-ft mooring dolphins with personnel 
access catwalks between them.  There are fenders and cleats proposed on the pier.  The southern side 
of the pier has 6 19 pile timber clusters proposed with the most seaward cluster being 1,150ft form the 
bulkhead. 
 

Project Location: 2574 Davisville Road 
City/Town: North Kingstown 
Plat/Lot: 193 / 10 
Waterway: West Passage 
 

Plans of the proposed work can be requested at Cstaff1@crmc.ri.gov. 
 

In accordance with the Administrative Procedures Act (Chapter 42-35 of the Rhode Island 
General Laws) you may request a hearing on this matter. 
 

You are advised that if you have good reason to enter protests against the proposed work it is 
your privilege to do so.  It is expected that objectors will review the application and plans thoroughly, 
visit site of proposed work if necessary, to familiarize themselves with the conditions and cite what 
law or laws, if any, would in their opinion be violated by the work proposed. 
 

If you desire to protest, you must attend the scheduled hearing and give sworn testimony.  A 
notice of the time and place of such hearing will be furnished you as soon as possible after receipt of 
your request for hearing.  If you desire to request a hearing, to receive consideration, it should be in 
writing (with your correct mailing address, e-mail address and valid contact number) and be 
received at this office on or before        October 12, 2022             . 

 
Please email your comments/hearing requests to: cstaff1@crmc.ri.gov; or mail via USPS to:  

Coastal Resources Management Council; O. S. Government Center, 4808 Tower Hill Road, Rm 116; 
Wakefield, RI 02879. 








